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Dear James,





RE: PA16/00340/PREAPP – Herons Lea, Rosevine, Portscatho TR2 5EW 





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and notes that the proposal is not in conformity with The Plan as specified below. Due to the size of the ‘extension’ being in conflict with paragraph (ii) of policy HO9 – Extensions and Annexes, the Group feel this proposal should also be assessed against policy HO8 – Replacement Dwellings.





Proposal


Characteristic�
Relevant Plan 


Policy/Text�
Reason for


Non-Conformity�
�
Design/Character 


 �
GP2 (iii)


LA1 (ii)


LA2


CV1 (i)


HO8 (v)


HO9 (iv)�
Is not integrated with existing housing in terms of scale and materials. 


Many other former bungalows in the Rosevine area have gained a second floor by utilising roof space and dormer windows so avoiding an excessive increase in height.


The large area of roof glazing and use of cedar shingles do not have regard to local character.�
�
�
CV1 (ii)


HO9 (i)�
We would ask the planning officer to check the possible adverse impact upon the amenity of local residents.�
�









Yours sincerely,


 


 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group








Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority.
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